NOWG Meeting Notes May 21, 2003 

Participants:

Bruce Bennett

Jim Castagna

Joanne Edelman

Bob Jones

Karen Mulberry

Beth O’Donnell

Julie Petersen

Karen Riepenkroger

Chris Schaffer

The meeting notes from 4/25/03 and 4/30/03 were reviewed and approved.  Jim will send them on to John Manning for posting.

Jim and Karen gave a summary of the NANC meeting.  Shannon Collins of NeuStar’s Pooling Administration will be available to the NOWG as a liaison.  Her role will be to answer change order questions and will be liaison with the NOWG for the pooling administration.

The FCC has approved change order 19.  There will be no cost to this change order.  Verizon is trialing the process of submitting PA Forecasts as an Excel Spreadsheet Attachment to an e-mail message to NeuStar.

At the May NANC, there was an extensive discussion by Bob Atkinson regarding the procurement process and how slow the process is.  Sanford Williams and Mark Oakey are working together to determine how the NOWG will work with the Pooling Administrator vis-à-vis annual performance evaluations. 

The NANPA Performance Evaluation Report was accepted and the NANPA will start working on PIPs.

Change Orders

The FCC, without the input of the NOWG, approved change order 19.  Discussion was that perhaps the PA contract and technical requirement should be the guide for all future guideline issues.  There was discussion during the NOWF meeting that the FCC approval to accept excel spreadsheets doesn’t hold the PA to all requirements.  It was noted the FCC did not completely address the other forms of submission such as faxes. The NOWG decided not to pursue the balance of the recommendations in its report with the NANC of FCC since the FCC only asked the NOWG to analyze the dispute regarding the use of Excel Spreadsheets when submitting PA forecasts to the PA.

It was asked if Verizon was going to bring in an issue to update INC guidelines but after discussion it was decided that the NOWG co-chairs would email a memo with the NOWG’s report to the INC Moderator.

ACTION ITEM:  Karen and Jim will put together and send an email to INC, attaching the NOWG report, stating the INC should know the NOWG report had other information   they should be aware of when updating the guidelines. COMPLETED
There was discussion regarding change order 11.  Change Order 11 had various questions in the response from the NOWG.

ACTION ITEM:  Karen M. and Jim to talk with Bob Atkinson letting him know there were some open ended questions that need to be addressed by someone and maybe that is why no action has been taken on the Change Order (s) yet.  COMPLETED

Miscellaneous

Monthly meeting with NANPA scheduled for 5/22/03.   Karen M. said the NANC would be willing to add the PA to the monthly agenda.  There was discussion of sharing with the PA the standing NANPA agenda and have the PA explain to the NOWG what her (Shannon Collins) role is and what she does.

Suggested to send an email to Amy Putnam and to Shannon Collins to work with the NOWG to build a template on how we are going to communicate.

ACTION ITEM:  Jim will call Shannon to schedule an introductory meeting with the NOWG to do introductions and start formalizing the process of the NOWG and PA interface.  COMPLETED – Shannon will be available to work with the NOWG on Change Orders and industry issues unless the industry issues involve contractual terms (to be determined by Shannon), which then will require FCC intervention. 

